Woodbastwick Parish Council

Incorporating Panxworth and Ranworth

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting of Wednesday 7th February 2018

In attendance:

Kit Cator (Chair)

KC
Vivienne Adshead (Vice Chair)

VA

Andrew Lee


AL
Douglas MacKay



DM

Mark Hadden

MH
Eileen Oliver (Clerk)


EO

One resident, Mr Devine, also attended the meeting.

1.  
Apologies:


Stuart Goodall 
SG.


Adjournment of the meeting for County Council, District Council and police reports:

No such reports have been received and the Mr Devine did not wish to speak at this stage.

2.
Declarations of interest:


None.

3.
Minutes of the meeting of 3rd January 2018:


Agreed and signed as a true record.

4.
Matters arising from these minutes:


4.1
Tent at Ranworth Staithe:



Clarification has been received from the Broads Authority.  KC has 


investigated the ownership of the land on which the tent was pitched.KC and 

MH will visit the landlord of The Malsters to discuss this.  Action: KC/MH.


4.2
Bonfires near Hulver Road:



VA will ask residents to call her next time there is a fire directly affecting their 

property so that KC can attend.  Action: VA/KC.


4.3
Overhanging vegetation in South Walsham Road, Panxworth:



This has not been cleared, KC will contact the Ranworth and Woodbastwick 

estates.  Action: KC.


4.4
Vegetation on the footpath to Ranworth church:



This has been cleared by the County Council.

5.
Highways Matters:


5.1
Community Speed Watch:



The data from the SAM2 sign shows that vehicles are travelling more slowly 

than previously.  VA has received a number of positive comments about the 

SAM2 sign and the CSW scheme.  VA will attend the Annual Speedwatch 

Coordinators' meeting in March.  Action: VA.

6.
Environmental Matters:


6.1
Rubbish at Ranworth Staithe:



The single large bin is working well.


6.2
Mussells Farm Loke:



There has been no further flooding.


6.3
The Broads Authority is doing work at the Staithe.

7.
Planning matters:


None.

8.
Data Protection:


8.1
Clerk to update and recirculate the list of councillors.  Action: EO.

9.
Received correspondence:


9.1
VA has received an email from Sue Hitchcock advising that the work on the 

Millennium Book is nearing completion, so that the ring-fenced funds held 

can be released, once an appropiate invoice has been received.


9.2
The CPRE have written to the Parish Council requesting they sign a pledge 

confirming that no new sites will be used for housing development until after 

2035 and all existing sites have been exploited. It was agreed that KC will 

sign the pledge and return it to CPRE.  Action: KC.

10.
Finance:


10.1
The clerk's financial report was agreed and the following payments 


authorised:



£20.00 to Ranworth village hall for room hire.



£110.49 to the clerk for her January salary.



£12.00 for printer ink – VAT £2.00.


10.2
It was agreed that the clerk should include notes to the accounts and that the 

“capital” line should be changed to read “capital projects” and that the S137 

line be removed.  Action: EO.

11.
Any other business:


11.1
A resident, Mr Devine, raised the issue of the kerbing that has been installed 

outside his property.  This has previously been reported to Highways, but no 

reply has been received.  Clerk to chase.  Action: EO.



11.2
Discarded paving stones have been left on the grass verge at Scotts' Corner.  

Clerk to report to NCC.  Action: EO.

There being no further business, the meeting concluded at 20.25.

The next meeting of the parish council will be on Wednesday 7th of March 2018 at 7.30pm in Woodbastwick village hall.

Signed: …................................................................  Date: ….........................................

Chair

